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 www.newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk                                        01395 568300  

               admin@newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk 
For any Twilight after school club matters, please phone the main school number. 

The Fortnightly Newsletter from Newton Poppleford School 

A Message From Mr Pope  
Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week has seen some much welcomed sunshine and the children have relished the opportunities to be 
outside. It has been lovely to welcome the children back to school for the Spring term and they have started as 
they left off at Christmas, with enthusiasm, excitement and application to their learning. Over the Christmas 
break, we have used all the donations and money donated at the Scooterthon to create a reading area and are 
well on the way to a more organised and effective use of the school’s library book stock. Please see the website 
for reading lists and the curriculum overviews on the website on your child’s class pages: https://www.newton-

poppleford.devon.sch.uk/web/curriculum/655193  

 
Over the coming days, you will see the curriculum pages of the website be updated with the documents and 
details of our individual subject areas that the teachers, subject leaders and leadership have been working on. All 
of these aspects are now part of the way we teach in the school and will give you insight into how we have 
focused and developed the curriculum. The themes that we cover are below and we have thought carefully about 
the sequencing to ensure the knowledge and skills progress and the children’s learning builds over time. Our 
approach to reading and reading progression is also now complete and will also be available for everyone on the 
website. The office staff will be in touch to let you know when this is live.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our enrichment programme has started again and the year 3 pupils enjoyed a very informative and valuable trip to the 
mosque in Exeter. Our thanks go out to Ahmed the Iman of the mosque who made everyone feel welcome. This half 
term we have Safer Internet Day and will be looking at online safety in great detail. As part of this, we are arranging an 
NSPCC parent workshop later in the Spring term that can be attended remotely or in person. Last year, the school held 
a fun run in Spring one to engage the children in healthy exercise and to encourage physical activity for the whole 
community. We will be holding a similar event this year but want to consult our pupils and fun leaders. We have set a 
provisional date for Friday 9th February for this. Finally, we are taking part in the NSPCC number day this half term to 
raise awareness around the important cause of child safety. In the lead up, we are setting some problem solving 
challenges for each key stage. There will be prizes for the best entries so good luck!  
 
Best Wishes,  

Mr Pope  

School Matters 

Friday 12th January 2024 

https://www.newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk/web/curriculum/655193
https://www.newton-poppleford.devon.sch.uk/web/curriculum/655193
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Important Information 

SEND:  

Pathological demand avoidance 

Taken from the PDA society website 

Autism and the PDA profile are dimensional – this means that approaches need to be tailored for each individual 
child, applied flexibly and reviewed regularly. There is no wrong or right way to do things, it’s about learning as 
much as you can about PDA, finding out what works best for you and your child and building a framework of ap-
proaches. 

Some information and tips to support approaches can be found below: https://www.pdasociety.org.uk/ 

Online Safety:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance:  

As a school our overall attendance has dropped since starting back after the Christmas holidays. We understand 

that there are a lot of winter bugs around.  Please see below advice regarding the latest guidelines on winter illness-

es from the Government:  

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ukhsa-reminds-parents-of-back-to-school-advice 

https://www.pdasociety.org.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ukhsa-reminds-parents-of-back-to-school-advice
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Year 3 Trip To Exeter Mosque  

On Monday morning, Year Three had an interesting and informative trip to Exeter Mosque. Our guide was Ahmed, 

who is the Iman of Exeter Mosque. He told us about the Qur'an, the Five Pillars of Islam, praying and even played us 

the Call to Prayer. We all learnt lots of interesting information about being a Muslim. Thank you to our volunteers 

for accompanying us.  

Pupils Comments:  

'I learnt that you needed to take your shoes and socks off and that they had a very special book.' 

 

'It was really good because I learnt some things about Muslims that I did not know before'.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5/6 Badminton  

This Wednesday, we took some of our year 5s and 6s to participate in Badminton at Sidmouth College. Everyone had a great 

time and showed off their brilliant Badminton skills.  
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A Big Thank You From Newton 

Poppleford Primary!  

Thank you so much to everyone for all the 

books that have been donated to the school. 

We really appreciate it and it has enabled us to 

add many more rich and exciting titles to our 

collection. We have been able to add some 

new books to our first newly developed read-

ing area for Key Stage one. We have also been 

able to add books to our class reading corners 

too!  

A special thank you to those of you who donated to our Scooterthon—this has been used to buy some furnishings 

which will be arriving any day now. We have ordered a number of items for our Key Stage 2 area, which will arrive 

this half term and we will let everyone know once we are able to create our reading area for KS2!  

Thanks again to everyone for helping our 

school!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Adventure Island  

We are starting the new year by exploring Outdoor Adventurous Activities, an 

area of PE that lends itself brilliantly to Adventure Island. As an introduction, chil-

dren have tackled a range of problems that have required teamwork, communica-

tion and map reading skills. We will build upon these skills over the coming weeks 

and begin to orienteer around the school grounds in small teams! This week chil-

dren have also enjoyed exploring ice during their adventure time; cracking, col-

lecting and creating with it!  
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Year 6 Science  

This half term in Year 6 we will be learning about electricity. This week we spent some time making simple circuits 

using crocodile clips, wires, lightbulbs, motors and batteries.   
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Apply For A Primary School Place In Devon  

Was your child born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020? Then you should now apply for a school place 

for your child. The poster below explains how to apply. Ideally this is an online form, however paper form can be pro-

vided by the school. The deadline for applications is Monday 15th January 2024 in order for the application to be con-

sidered as on time.  

All the information relating to admissions can be found at:  https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/en but 

please do not hesitate to contact the school office if you require any help, or phone the DCC Admissions Team on 0345 

155 1019.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/en
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From the PTFA - Christmas Hamper Raffle!  
 

Parent Drop-In Session  

Parent Drop-In Session, Monday 15th January 08:45am-10:00am. All 
welcome!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for Your Diary  Until February Half Term  

 

Monday 15th January:     Deadline For Primary School Place Applications  

                                                      Parent Drop-In Session  

 

Thursday 18th January:            Year 4 PTFA Cake Sale  

                                                       Year 5 Workshop Sidmouth College  

                                                        School Spring Census  

 

Friday 19th January:: Year 6 National Archives Session  

 

Wednesday 24th January:  Year 5/6 Trampolining (selected pupils)  

 

Tuesday 30th January:  Sporty Stars Glow In The Dark Dodgeball KS1 17:15pm & KS2 18:15pm.  

 

Friday 2nd February: Year 2 Great Fire Of London Online Session  

 

Monday 5th February:  Chinese New Year  

 

Tuesday 6th February:  Safer Internet Day  

 

Wednesday 7th February:  Year 5 Science Workshop Sidmouth College  

 

Thursday 8th February:  National Child Measurement Programme  

 

Friday 9th February: Break up for half term  

 

Monday 19th February:  First Day Back For All Staff & Pupils  


